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• Board Meeting (Feb 4, '09): Lion President Doug Gallaway called the Le Grand Lions Executive 

Board meeting to order.  Members present were Lions Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Scott Lucas, 
Concie Moreno, Louie Aguilar, Jeff Stephens, Anne Vandermeer, Rob Glasgow, Jim Pacheco, Bob 
Enochs, Danny Silva, Bill Frizell, and Fred Silveira. 

 
• Minutes of the January meeting were read by Lion Scott.  Lion Jeff presented the treasurer’s report.  

For those on a 6 month payment plan (rather than yearly), members are reminded to pay their dues.       
 
• Discussion was again opened as to whether or not LGLC should have a spring dinner/dance.  After 

various considerations, the board voted to schedule the event on Le Grand Community Day.  The 
feeling was last year’s dinner/dance was successful  and the potential for even a better result is 
possible this year.  Details will be formulated later. 

 
• There are 8 Camp Pacifica director positions available.  Lion Louie was asked if he wished to be 

placed into nomination, but declined.   
 
• District Governor Pat Casey-Gillum congratulated Le Grand Lions Club on its 69th anniversary. 
 
• Board passed a motion to provide bar and help cook for the George Hines Retirement Party which 

will be held at the American Legion Hall, May 2nd.  Lion Rob will secure the liquor license.  
 
• Lion Ron Raines asked $45 be approved for purchase of a computer program to enhance the 

website.  Motion approved.  He also requested LGLC provide a lunch (as was done in November) for 
participants attending the second computer technology seminar scheduled at Le Grand Elementary 
School on March 14th.  The board opted for attendees being on their own for lunch.     

 
• Motion passed for LGLC providing bar and permit for the Tri-City Youth Football Dinner on April 25th. 
 
• This month’s general meeting marks the official visit of the district governor.  Some members of the 

Atwater-Winton Lions Club will also be attending.  Lion Doug encouraged Le Grand members to show 
a good turnout.    

 
• Other Discussions and Commentaries:  The City of Hope has made invitation to its 52nd Annual 

Tribute Day in Pasadena.  Le Grand FFA is holding a Valentine’s Dinner/Dance in Chowchilla, 
February 14th.  Contact Lion Danny Silva for details.  A District 4H-1 San Joaquin Region Happy 
Birthday Party is scheduled in Escalon on February 27th & 28th.  LGLC Ladies Night is scheduled for 
the general meeting in March.     

 
• General meeting, February 18th, 7pm, at the American Legion Hall 

                                                      Cooking duties will be headed by Lion Rob. 
 
 

        * Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 

 
 


